Paper on the Need for a Non-alcoholic Social Space
Current Position
It has been acknowledged for years that the Union handles most, if not all social events on campus. As there has been an increase in numbers of students coming to Essex year on year, the Union has not escaped the effects of this increase. We have had and continue to have an increase of overall student numbers, yet there hasn’t been an equivalent increase in social space, so the need for such a space has grown over time. As a result, the Union has shifted the dynamic of our events by using one of our three bars so that during a majority of the day it is non-alcoholic. One reason for this can be attributed to the fact that there is an ever growing need for not only events, but a general ‘space’ that moves away from the drinking culture. This is not a demand that comes only from International students, as attributed to in the past; this comes from home students also, making this a campus-wide issue. Of course it must be noted that the Union recognises that international students can feel very alone when living in a foreign country and that if they are not given an area where they can socialise they may feel ostracised by the campus community. 
Also, the large reading room has in some instances, become this much needed space. Often one can go into the reading room hoping to find a quiet space to work on coursework, or perhaps catch up the current week’s reading, however instead of this crucial working space, one is confronted with a number of students eating and drinking and making noise above the level required for concentration. This could be attributed to the neglect the University has had in the past for the need for a non-alcoholic social space. Of course the re-launch of ‘Top Bar’ as non-alcoholic was in no way an attempt to correct this or to restore the reading room to just that, however we recognise that this could help the said difficulty.
A social space is core to the campus community as it would not only provide a more relaxed meeting space for all of our campus-dwelling students but it will incorporate the off-campus students wishing to relax between lectures with no obligation to make a purchase. Obviously the number of off-campus students is set to rise with new rules being brought in about campus accommodation therefore making this a pressing issue. Not to mention the effect a non-alcoholic space would have combating the recent rise of disruptive behaviour within on-campus students. A non-alcoholic social space will send out the right messages about respecting cultures whilst highlighting the fact that drinking is not necessary in the life of students.
Proposal

With this at the heart of the matter, the Students’ Union would like the University to follow our lead and take responsibility to commit to a non-alcoholic social space. 

The following is a list of possible areas the university could use for such a space;


-Room 4.01 – the union understands that teaching space is valuable yet with the opening of the new Ivor Crewe building the pressure of teaching space can be said to have been reduced making this room, facing square three a good space for students to use.


Room 5.300 – Alternatively this space would be large enough to accommodate the growing numbers of students as well as being far away from other teaching class rooms that may be disrupted from having a non-alcoholic space during the day. 
